Report of O60s 2nd XI Captain, Geoff Roper, given orally at the 2021 AGM

Season 2021 was enjoyable. Thanks go to Neil Wynn as vice-captain and to Nick Asker as wicket keeper and for his liaison with Garboldisham for home matches. We won 5 and lost 4. We lost narrowly in the Vase. Especial thanks and congratulations to the fielders, much improved this season, and to Harold for his tireless bowling. What let us down was that too many batsmen got starts but did not finish. Thanks are due to Old Buckenham and Garboldisham ground officials. And to Chris Palmer for help in administration and with smoothing the transition to my captaincy.

